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Government Equalities Office

Equality Law and Better Regulation Unit

Home Office

3rd Floor, Fry – North East Quarter

2 Marsham Street

London SW1P 4DF

By email: enforcement@geo.gsi.gov.uk

7 August 2012

Dear Sir/Madam

Equality Act 2010: recommendation powers and procedure for obtaining information 

LGA response to consultation

This response is submitted by the Workforce Team of the Local Government Association (the LGA). The LGA’s role is to support, promote and improve local government and to speak with one voice on behalf of local government. The LGA covers every part of England and Wales and includes county and district councils, metropolitan and unitary councils, London boroughs, Welsh unitary councils, fire, police, national park and passenger transport authorities. The Workforce Team of the LGA offers advice on employment issues and represents local government employer interests to central government, government agencies, trades unions and European institutions.

Many of the issues and questions in this consultation concern individual employers’ experiences Therefore, as a representative body of local authority employers, it is not appropriate for us to respond to many of the questions in this consultation. However, as a body that discusses employment issues with local authorities, we are able to provide the following comments in response to some of the questions, as set out below. To assist you, our comments below are provided with reference to the appropriate question in the consultation.

Question 4 (also 8): How far do you agree or disagree that the wider recommendation power should be repealed?

The LGA tends to agree that the power should be repealed. Local authorities have not expressed to us any opposition to the repeal of the power. We anticipate this is because local authorities have policies and procedures in place which, where operated properly, will prevent unlawful discrimination. Therefore, many authorities consider it unnecessary for a tribunal to have wider recommendation powers.

Question 12 (also 16): Do you agree or disagree that the procedure for obtaining information in section 138 of the Equality Act 2010 should be repealed?

Although the questionnaire procedure can in some cases provide a useful framework for obtaining information, the LGA tends to agree that the procedure should be repealed, and local authorities have not told us that they disagree with the proposed repeal. We anticipate this is because many local authority employers consider that the questionnaire process places administrative burdens on them, as well as requiring costly input from legal advisers.

However, if the procedure is repealed, the guidance to the Equality Act 2010 should alert employers to the fact that employee could still ask questions verbally or in writing relevant to a claim or potential claim and a tribunal in each case could then decide to take account of those questions and any answers.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input into this consultation and if you have any queries regarding our comments, please contact me on - or by email at

Yours faithfully

Employment Adviser

Local Government Association
